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Make your dream happen.
• 3 LOCATIONS NATIONWIDE • HUGE IN-STOCK INVENTORIES  

• 24/7 PHONE SUPPORT • LOW SHIPPING RATES

1957 Thunderbird

“Hello, I just wanted to give praise to your company and the 
great job you do.  In a world that seems to lack in customer  
service, as well as a complete business plan, your company  
is head and shoulders above the rest.  Being a long time car  

restorer, tech advisor and a shop supervisor, it is a pleasure to 
deal with a company of your quality.  Through the years I have 
tried other companies but your company is the best...  Once 
again thanks for providing a great service to the car hobby.”    

Brent B. — Iowa

R e s t o R i n g  A m e R i c A n  H i s t o R y

55-57 THUNDERBIRD

VISIT US AT WWW.NATIONALPARTSDEPOT.COM
Restoration/Performance Parts & Accessories

FREE Parts Catalogs Call 24/7 800-874-7595

FLORIDA DEPOT  
800-874-7595  

900 SW 38th Ave  
Ocala, FL 34474

MICHIGAN DEPOT  
800-521-6104

2435 S Haggerty Rd  
Canton, MI 48188

N CAROLINA DEPOT 
800-368-6451

7000 MacFarlane Blvd  
Charlotte, NC 28262

3 LOCATIONS  
WALK IN HOURS  
Mon. - Fri. 8am-7pm  
Sat. - Sun. 9am-5pm

Copyright © 2016 by National Parts Depot, All Rights Reserved

Follow Us On

ThunderNews-7.5x9.5_110915.indd   1 11/9/15   4:58 PM



Our meetings are held the Third Wednesday of 
each month at The Trattoria Pampered Chef
7347 Miami Lakes Dr. Miami Lakes FL 33014
Our Host is Gabriel Nash.
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Hello Club Members,                                              

What, December already? I hope everyone had a fantastic Thanksgiving Day and had “fun” 
shopping during the weekend for all those Black Friday “bargains”. I never understood the 
Black Friday nomenclature. Retailers are supposed to be able to get into “the Black” (be 
profitable) because of the Sales on the day after (now during) Thanksgiving Day. Guess 
what, the public just buys up all the “door busters” and advertised “loss leaders”. There 
surely is NO PROFIT in that! Then they must slug it out for the rest of the weekend to break 
even! It’s a Consumer’s world! Well, that life is mostly behind me now! The Holiday Dinner 
sounds like it’s going to be great fun. If you have never been there, The 94th Aero Squadron 
is a very cool place and the food is delicious! This year you have a choice of the Menu. See 
more information in this issue. I hope you have reserved already! Our family has had some 
great times there. 

I am especially pleased that Raul Dominguez wrote the final 1956 60th Anniversary 
Thunderbird article about how he found the car that he and Georgina love! Of course, 2017 
is the 60th Anniversary of the 1957 and I know some of you are just itching to tell your story. 
George B, how about you be the first?    

DECEMBER is the DEADLINE to RENEW your Club Membership. The best way is on line 
at www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com 

Early Bird owners, Don’t forget your CTCI membership too. 

See the membership information in this issue and in Early Bird magazine, November-
December edition.

Our monthly News magazine has lots of useful information, including upcoming Car 
Shows and Cruise-ins, Club contact information and technical articles. From time to time 
information becomes outdated. If you see an error, please let us know as soon as possible, 
so we can be correct in the next issue.   

Recently we have been honored by receiving the OLD CARS Weelky 2015 GOLDEN QUILL 
AWARD for a Collector Car Club Newsletter. 

We have just received a CTCI Newsletter SILVER AWARD for our February 2016, Felipe 
Cos Tribute Edition 

Thank you all who have contribtued stories and pictures in 2016. We again compete among 
hundreds of Club publications for 2017!   

Pictures of the Events are also available for viewing on our Club Facebook Page

www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida

and our club Website www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com 

I surely appreciate the articles that are being contributed to our Thunderbird News by 
our members. Please keep them coming! Top priority will go to articles about a Classic 
Thunderbird of South Florida Events and we welcome any story about a Classic Car Event 
where Thunderbirds appear. Technical articles are much appreciated, as some of us do get 
our fingernails dirty and our knuckles bloodied!

This year I look forward to a short story from EVERY CLUB MEMBER 
who owns a 1957 T-Bird for the 2017 Thunderbird News. Tell us how you 
found it and why you bought it. Where and from whom you bought it. i.e. (a nice 
couple living in Indianapolis who had owned it for 20 years). If it has “history” or 
“celebrity”. What condition was it in when you bought it?. What you have had 
done to it since you became the owner of it. What your plans are for the car in 
the future . Believe me, we want to hear about YOUR car!. You don’t need to be 
a ‘literary genius’ to write a few lines. I can fix up if you like. Please us Microsoft 
Word or the Apple Pages. If you have favorite pictures of your “baby” please 
send those also, 1mb or smaller. Deadline is the 3rd Thursday of the month right 
after or month club meeting. 

Thanks to you all for contributing to this month’s edition,

Ed Raabe 

DECEMBER 2016



Q: Where was the 
World’s first three-
color traffic lights 
installed?

The answer is on the 
last page!

INTERNET PAGE

THUNDERBIRD INFORMATION SUPER HIGHWAY:

2005 Thunderbird: _____________ www.fordautomobiles.com
Ford racing: ___________________ www.fordacing.com
Speedvision: __________________ www.speedvision.com
CTCI’s Home Page: _____________ www.ctci.org
Daytona’s Turkey run: ___________ www.carshows.org
Metroplex EarlyBirds: ___________ www.geocities.com
Arizona Classic T-Bird Club: _____ classic-thunderbird.org
Santa Clara Valley T-Birds: ______ www.tbird.org/scvt
Sierra Nevada Classic T-Bird: ____ www.tbird.org/snctb
Connecticut Area Classic T-Bird: __ www.tbirdsofconn.com
Chicagoland Thunderbirds: _______ www.thunderbirds.org
Potomac Classic T-bird: __________ www.hydratech.com
Old Cars ______________________ www. greatoldcars.com 
Classic T-Bird Club of Chicagoland _ www.ctcc9.com

Have you seen our internet page?  We have changed our 
address www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com and we 
have a Facebook page too! Search Classic Thunderbird 
Club South Florida or
www.facebook.com/ThunderbirdClubSouthFLorida
We encourage participation on our Facebook page. Send 
Posts about everything Thunderbird related and we will 
enjoy other “car stuff too. 
Like Museum Visits, Car shows and Cruise Ins you attend. 
And other stuff you think we T-Bird lovers would like. Just 
keep it as clean as your T-Bird on “Detail Day”! 

Our Club’s web page:

www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com

NUMBERS TO KEEP
The following are contact numbers and e-mail address 
you need to have on file:

AACA Ft Lauderdale Region. President Louis Tassi
954-782-0107  www.ftlauderdaleaaca.com 

AACA South Florida Region. President, Ron Mitro
305-467-8196  www.aaca.org/southflorida 

Auto Appraisal Network: John & Bret Layzell
305-899-9963  www.autoappraisalnetwork.com/miami 

Benefit Car Shows: Oscar Castro
305-467-8196 www.benefitcarshows.com
oscar@benefitcarshows.com

Gerry Car Show: Gerry Perez
786 344-4228  email gerrycarshow@bellsouth.com 

Magic Mustangs: Frank Alonso
305 551-6077  Fadatec@aol.com

Muscle Stangs of Miami: Ayanidys Martinez
305 321-0437

Jumpin’ Jack Productions: Jack Corssino
305-214-2277  www.jumpinjackproductions.com 

DB Entertainment Inc.: Dick Barten
954-563-4000  Bandsouth@bellsouth.net 

Cruisin South Florida: Scott the MusicMan 
scott@cuisinsouthflorida.com 

Ft Lauderdale Mustang Club: Mark Patterson
www.flmustangclub.com  

Cobra Joe Productions: Joe Bevelacqua 
jbevsr@msn.com 

VMCCA Sun Coast Chapter.  President David Bobbitt 
305 661-1340 bobbitt@comcast.net 

Russ G Events: Russ Gagliano III
russ@russgevents.com My apologies, If I have 

missed your birthday it is 
because I do not have your 
information.
Please contact me
to update your records.

Theresa McNeal 6th
John Virginio 6th
Mark Dienstag 8th
Jorge Alvarez 12th
Raul Dominguez 19th
Marina Gonzalez 29th
Angel Morales 29th

November Auto Trivia

DECEMBBER 2016
HAPPY BIRTHDAY IN
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Letter from the President   Oscar Castro

Happy Thundering!

Oscar Castro
President - 2016
Classic Thunderbird Club of 
South Florida  

Hello Fellow Members!

We did not have a monthly Wednesday meeting for October 
because it was replaced by the LUAU, However, we did have 
a Record Breaking meeting for November, this was our last 
Wednesday meeting of the year and we had over 45 people in 
attendance!  It was really nice sharing a good time with you all, 
and we got a lot of important information from the two guest 
speakers!  Please contact me with the information if you have 
a guest speaker in mind for the next Wednesday meeting which 
will be on Wednesday February 15, 2017!

I can’t believe that is has been a year since I was elected 
president of this AWESOME Club, times really does fly (when you 
are having fun)!  I’ve had a wonderful time working with everyone 
to bring you, the members, a lot of exciting and fun activities.  
In January I will be starting my second year as president and 
I can promise that I will do my best to do even better this year.  
Among all the other activities we have planned for you, will be 
another edition of the 300 Mile Rally, taking place on October 
20, 21, and 22 of 2017.  One of the stops on this 8th Edition of 
the Rally, will be the Lake Mirror Classic Concurs de Elegance, 
where our Rally cars will be surrounded by the over 700 other 
cars in attendance.

The Holiday Party is right around the corner!  Please go to our 
website www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com and read all 
about it, we have a wonderful menu planned and as always a 
bunch of fun activities.  I am particularly looking forward to the 
Mean Santa Exchange!  Click on the “Click to Register” button to 
RSVP and to choose your entree.  You must RSVP and choose 
your entree for this event.

Our annual car show will be on SUNDAY JANUARY 29, 2017 at 
Tropical Park!  This year (2016), the attendance by show cars 
was super, and we also had many people come forward and 
volunteer to work the show!  The result was an awesome show, 
and as history has shown, we get better every year, so get ready 
for another super show in 2017!  More information coming soon!

Information on all of our activities are posted on our website 
ww.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com, check in often!  Please 
make sure that your yearly club dues are up to date so that you 
can take full advantage of all our activities!

Thank you all for being members of the best Classic Thunderbird 
Club in South Florida!

UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS

December 11th Sunday, The Holiday Party
94th Aero Squadron 1395 NW 57th Ave Miami FL 6-9PM

January 29th 2017 Sunday Club Car Show, Tropical Park
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GUS MACHADO

GUS MACHADO

OF HIALEAH

OF KENDALL

5

1200 West 49th Street
Hialeah, Florida 33012

.822.3211

JANUARY 2012 VOLUME 14 , #1

2016 AACA NATIONAL/REGION EVENTS 
Check Antique Automobile or www.aaca.org
for more information
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CARD SIZE___  $150.00(NON MEMBERS)

CARD SIZE___  $95.00 (MEMBERS ONLY)

ANNUAL RATES
for advertising
in the newsletter

FULL PAGE____  $675.00
1/2 PAGE______  $375.00
1/4 PAGE______  $250.00

Thunderbird News is the official newsletter of the 
Classic Thunderbird Club of South Florida. Our 
purpose is to inform our membership about, club 
meetings, club activities, Classic Car events and 
articles of interest to Ford Thunderbird owners.

Articles may be reproduced with the permission of the 
author.

The views and opinions expressed in Thunderbird 
News are those of the named author and do not 
necessarily reflect the opinions of the Editor, The 
Board of Directors of the Classic Thunderbird Club of 
South Florida or those of the membership.

Tech Corner reprinted with permission from CASCO



Past President’s Message                                BY ED RAABE

Hello All,

It might be odd for me to write a letter to the Membership, but in 
looking at old editions I discovered, way before I joined the Club, 
Past Presidents wrote letters. So, Past Presidents are allowed 
to opine! 

Yes, this had been a remarkable year for our Club. Oscar’s first 
year as President has been Eventful!

 In January, we had a very successful Annual Car Show at 
Tropical Park, which we all agree is a fantastic venue attracting 
participants from Palm Bch to the Keys. Thanks to all the Club 
Members who volunteered to make it a success!

In February, we took a” road trip” to join with Dave Tulowitzky’s 
Trailbirds Thunderbird Club at the Annual Ford Event at 
the Edison & Ford Museum in Ft Myers. All Ford cars were 
represented. Several of our members drove their cars across 
the state to attend including Arlene and I, Gail and Stuart, 
Marcia and Oscar and James Quinlan with his Dad. Many other 
members attended, but declined to bring their cars, making for 
a lively group and a great weekend! The date for 2017 February 
4th. 

March, we supported the Auctions America Ft Lauderdale Event, 
our greatest effort to raise money for the Club. This year was 
our best representation. A lot of “behind the scenes” preparation 
for an Auction of this caliber is required. Thank you to those 
who volunteered for this week- long event. The Club earned 
the largest amount ever, funds going to fund our events and 
contribution to the McPherson college Scholarship in Liz Brown’s 
name.  

In April, we represented the Classic Thunderbird Club at the 
Boca Raton Concours d’ Elegance, where our 55 Thunderbird 
took a “Best in Class” Blue Ribbon in the Best American Sports 
Car Class 1946-1960.We were fortunate to meet up with Bridget 
and Frank Jones, club members, owners of the fabulous 1957 
“Thorr”, who have moved to the outer “northern territories” and 
who still regularly contribute to the Thunderbird News.

July 4th Gail & Stuart and Peter attended the annual Open 
Classic car show at Venetian Isles. Both Peter and Stuart won 
Trophies!

In August after a committee was established to find a location 
for our annual club Brunch, we attended a Buffet Brunch at 
The Miami Shores Country Club. Over 40 members were in 
attendance!  

September was the Florida 300 Rallye, recreated by Oscar to 
commemorate the Rallies held annually by our founder Felipe 
Cos. 37 Cars, with drivers and navigators attended! 

We all had a fantastic time Rallying to Sebring FL for the Sebring 
Thunder Weekend. In 2017 the destination will be Lakeland FL 
for the Lake Mirror Classic! 

In October, once again we were at Venetian Isles where our 
host, Eddie Alvarez, the HOA President, reserved the Clubhouse 
for our annual BBQ celebration, this year a Luau! 

November was the Board Elections. After many years of 
dedicated service Poppy Madden stepped down as Club 
Secretary. Her support and service will be missed. Shelly Faust 
was elected to the post. Her minutes have appeared already, as 
at a few meetings she filled in for Poppy and the club will be in 
good hands with her as Secretary. 

In December, will have our Holiday Party for the first time at the 
94th Aero Squadron Resturant near Miami International Airport. 
A great time is guaranteed to be had by all who attend!

This year, largely through the efforts of our President Oscar 
Castro, membership has grown by 20 families! Increased 
membership allows us to have a more productive Annual Car 
Show and more support at the Auctions America Auction in the 
Spring. 

Some of our new members are owners of beautiful Thunderbirds. 
Rich and Melanie Manso joined with one, a 2004 and now just 
bought a second, a 1966! New members, Elvis and Marica are 
looking for a 57 right now. 

Some new members, while owners of classic cars, are yet to be 
Thunderbird owners. 

I hope all the new members will soon find the Thunderbird “of 
their dreams” whether an Early Bird 55-57, a Classic 58-66 or a 
New Bird 02-05. 

Members who have an Early Bird, please be sure you join CTCI 
The Classic Thunderbird Club International. Information about 
the Club can be found in this issue.

Well, yes this has been an exciting year and I am certain 2017 
will be more of the same!

Arlene and I look forward to seeing you at the Holiday Dinner in 
a few weeks, 

Happy Birding, Ed Raabe 
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I encourage all New Club Members 
to join CTCI as soon as possible and 
Current Members to keep your CTCI 
membership up to date.

Felipe Cos founded our CTCI Chapter, 
#114 for South Florida in November 
1998. Since then our club has hosted 
a CTCI International Convention in 
2004 and grown to include 50 member 
families.

Look at the benefits of membership. For 
myself, I have saved a lot of time and 
money by visiting Gil’s Garage, hosted 
by Gil Baumgartner CTCI Authenticity 
Chairman and ‘Thunderbird Guru’ and 
the Early Bird Club magazine is full of 
great articles and Club stories! 

I have included the current CTCI 
membership application, which is 
available www.ctci.org in an editable 
.pdf format. 

CTCI Classic Thunderbird Club International Membership
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Meeting called by Oscar Castro 
Oscar Castro, President
Type of meeting: Business Agenda
Facilitator: Oscar Castro
Recording the Minutes: Shelley Faust

THE MINUTES

Business Agenda items and speakers – 38 people attended.

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting started at 7:27PM..

Oscar reminded all of filling out their Holiday Party forms. He 
said you should call him if you have any trouble registering.  
Also, if you want to participate in the Mean Santa gift exchange 
please get a gift for about      $ 20 each.  You will be given a 
number and called to pick a gift from the table but you can also 
steal the gift the prior person just picked.

If anyone knows of a guest that can speak at any of our 
meetings, please bring that up.

Tonight we had two guests Mike Cohen and Marilyn Alvarez.  

We all agree that Oscar should be President for life.  

Poppy officially stepped down from Secretary position.  Shelley 
was told she has officially accepted.

Oscar spoke briefly about the Lake Mirror Classic Auto Festival 
in Lakeland on October 21, 2017.  Instead of going to Sebring 
we would have a car rally to Lakeland. Details to follow.

Oscar will be doing the Palmetto Bay “Toys for Tots”.  Holidays 
by the Bay – Food, car show and a snow storm.  All are 
welcome.

Mike Cohen spoke about the 3rd annual Ft. Lauderdale car 
rally on Sunday, Feb. 5th that covers about 60-70 miles in 3 – 4 
hours.  John and Sandra will be going again this year as they 
enjoyed it when they went to it before.  It is $ 40.00 a car which 
includes donuts in the morning and a lunch.  Vintage, sports 
and classics or your everyday car can join in.                                                                

Save the Date for this 3rd Annual NBPS AMAZING AUTO 
RALLYE automobile scavenger hunt on Sunday, February 5, 
2017!  At the end of the rally a jazz band will play.  

C L A S S I C  T H U N D E R B I R D  C L U B  O F  S O U T H  F L O R I D A

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB

BY SHELLY FAUSTNovember 16, 2016 6:30PM at Trattoria Pampered Chef, Miami Lakes

MINUTES  OF  MEET ING 
Marilyn Alvarez gave out brochures, Aflac ducks, pens, etc. 
and explained some plans The Aflac duck plans will pay your 
bills and give you money to pay what you need it for based on 
the insurance you buy.  The brochures are for direct plans; 
however, she also has plans for businesses with built in prices 
that can be offered to your employees without employer cost.  
They work with any insurance you already have. Please call 
her if you are interested in any of the plans.

Then we all listened with rapture to Norman Gabe when he 
spoke about a slippery subject.  I personally learned a lot about 
oil and found it enthralling..  There were many arguments 
against his endorsement of “Royal Purple Synthetic Oil SAE 
10W-30 fortified with Zinc/Phosphorus for gasoline and diesel 
engines. He said old cars need it.

There were many interesting and amusing arguments presented 
by Ed and Leo, Mike McNeil, who did not want to get involved. 
John said there is a website “Bob is the Oil Guy” that you could 
have further conversations on the subject.

Peter handed out shirts and hats and sat all by himself but his 
table was always crowded. He also spoke on how important 
our two fund raisers are:  January 29th show and the Auto 
Auction. 

Volunteers needed. 

He is looking for volunteers for the Auto Auction.  He will 
unfortunately not be there as he is going to Japan.  Leo and 
Mike helped before and hopefully will be doing it again.  Leo 
said you should ask your friends to help and drive cars as well.  
The club will need about 6 hours of volunteer time per person 
and Leo said they will throw in lunch.  Dates needed are from 
March 26 – April 3rd.  

Poppy sold her car and is looking for a White 57 Thunderbird.  
Poppy would like meetings to be at other restaurants closer to 
Broward County.  Everyone should check into other places and 
bring them up.

This was our last official meeting of the year.  The next meeting 
will not be to February 2017.

Official Adjournment:  8:21PM
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CAESAR SALAD
Chilled Crisp Romaine Lettuce, Garlic Croutons, 

Parmesan Cheese, Classic Caesar Dressing

MAIN COURSE SELECTIONS

Rosemary Chicken
Breast of Chicken, Topped with a Rosemary Sun Dried 

Tomato Sauce

Prime Rib of Beef, Au Jus
Aged Beef, Slow Roasted and Carved To Order, Served 

with Creamy Horseradish Sauce
 

Chilean SaImon
Fresh Salmon, Marinated in Herbs, Grilled and Served 

with Chive Tomato Cream Sauce

Vegetarian Pasta Dish
Chef’s Choice

ACCOMPANIMENTS
Rice Pilaf

Chef’s Choice of Fresh Vegetables
Oven Warmed Rolls with Butter 

DESSERT
Cheesecake with a Raspberry Swir1

Chocolate Mousse

Freshly Brewed Coffee and Hot Tea
Ice Tea / Lemonade / Soft Drink

SUNDAY DECEMBER 11, 2016  -  6:00 PM - 9:30 PM

THE HOLIDAY PARTY IS A SUBSIDIZED EVENT - MEMBERS PAY ONLY 
$15 PER PERSON

INVITED GUESTS ARE WELCOMED, BUT THEY MUST PAY THE REGULAR 
PRICE OF $35 PER PERSON PRICE

MUST PRE-REGISTER AND CHOOSE YOUR ENTREE TO ATTEND - NO 
WALK-INS WILL BE ACCEPTED
www.ThunderbirdClubSouthFlorida.com
   
PLEASE BRING 0NE $20 GIFT PER PERSON FOR THE MEAN SANTA 
EXCHANGE

1395 NW 57th Ave. Miami, FL 33126

THUNDERBIRD CLUB
DINNER MENU
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CLASSIC CAR EVENTS                                                  
U P C O M I N G
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CAR SHOWS

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Benefitcarshows.com

Cruisinsothflorida.com

Flacarshows.com

Southdadecarshow.com 

4 GREAT SOURCES FOR On-Line 
CAR SHOW INFORMATION



CRUISE-INS

	
  

	
  

	
  

CLASSIC CAR EVENTS                                                  
U P C O M I N G
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Holiday
Gift Guide

I thought it would be nice to include
a list of retailers who offer gifts for 

automobile lovers.
This is just for information and The 

Thunderbird News is not sponsored by 
any of the vendors.

	

Diecast Scale Models

Gifts Clothing & Collectables
www.GenuineHotrod.com

Hats, Shirts, Neon, Car Care                                                                                  

		

Car Covers, Collectables,
Car Care 

	
	

Classic
Thunderbird Club
International
www.ctci.org 

Members Only!

Thunderbird Manuals, 
Brochours, Hats,
Shirts and collectibles

California Car Cover Co. 
www.CalCarCover.com

	

Diecast Direct Inc.
www.DiecastDirect.com

Collectible Diecast
www.collectablediecast.com     
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Diecast Models Wholesale

Holiday Gift Guide



Raul and Georgina’s 1956 Thunderbird          BY RAUL DOMINGUEZ

Hello Club members:

I’d like to tell you the story of how I 
bought my 1956 Thunderbird.  

This story starts out after my wife and I 
came back from a wonderful European 
cruise, we got home and I had a 
business meeting in New York the very 
next day, I was going through hundreds 
of emails I had received while on 
vacation, because I am one of the few 
people that is actually disconnected 
when I go on vacation, because I have 
no email & no cell phone service.  As 
I was going through the hundreds 
of emails I had received before I got 
on my flight to New York, one of the 
emails was from a good friend of mine 
that said he had found the perfect 
car for me, an Amos Minter built Red 
1956 Thunderbird.  I have dreamed 
of owning a 1956 Thunderbird since 
I was 16 years old and I parked cars 
as a valet.  Anytime a beautiful 1955, 
1956 or 1957 Thunderbird came, I gave 
them the best spot in the house.  So, 
getting back to my story, after seeing 
that beautiful 1956 Thunderbird in that 
email, I could only wonder how nice it 
would be to buy that car.  However, 
I needed to get on a morning flight 
to New York City.  The early flight to 

New York got off on time, and I as we 
taking off I heard a loud noise but paid 
no attention to it because I was busy 
reading my “pre-reads” and preparing 
for this very important meeting.  An 
hour into the flight the pilot came onto 

the loud speaker and said that we had 
a mechanical situation and needed to 
return to Miami.  Ten minutes later the 
pilot says this is a serious situation, 
that we are going to buzz the tower 
to confirm we have a flat tire, that 
we are going to dump fuel and for 
the flight attendants to prepare us for 
an emergency landing.  As we are 
buzzing the tower I saw all emergency 
vehicles on the tarmac.  During those 
ten minutes, I had a lot of thinking to 
do, and I didn’t regret anything in my 
life except with one exception.  I had a 
beautiful family and a great business, 
but I had not bought that red 1956 
Thunderbird!  We had the emergency 
landing and as scary as it was we all 
survived, and I was on the next plane 
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to New York City.  Needless to say, 
the first thing I did after I got home 
from New York was to book a flight 
to Chattanooga Tennessee.  When 
I saw the red 56 Thunderbird it was 
love at first sight, I didn’t haggle on the 
price, immediately bought it and had 
it shipped to Miami.  I never thought 
I would fulfill this dream of owning a 
56 Thunderbird.  Although this is an 
immaculate Thunderbird, I actually 
enjoy it and take it out every weekend.  

The only thing that always bothered me 
was the beautifully painted manifolds 
had started to rust.  So, whenever 
I showed someone my beautiful 
car, people would only see that the 
manifolds had started to rust.  So, I 
quickly called Joe at Bull’s Eye and we 
had the manifolds ceramic coated.  Now 
not only is my Thunderbird beautiful, 

but my manifolds are extraordinary 
thanks to Joe at Bull’s Eye.  

The only thing frustrating about owning 
a classic car is when you need a 
mechanic.  Now the second thing you 
all might be interested in is a reliable 
mechanic.  I found a great one whose 
name is Cristobal and you can reach 

him at 786-514-4315.  He works on 
Rolls Royce’s and Bentleys during 
the week and during the weekend his 
passion is to work on classic cars.  So 
when he comes to your home to work 
on your classic car he will treat your 
car like a Rolls Royce or a Bentley 
because he knows how special your 
car is!  
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Larry’s Thunderbird & Mustang Parts • 1180 California Ave. #B • Corona, CA 92881
Find us On The Web At: www.larrystbird.com

Dedicated to Excellence

Supplying Concours-
Quality Upholstery, 

Parts and Accessories
for Over 45 Years!

HGreat Prices!
HHuge Inventory!
HExperienced 
   Parts Specialists!
HFast Shipping!

Call Today!
(800) 854-0393

Order your FREE Catalog!

GO FOR THE QUALITY

Restoration Parts
& Accessories
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To all members
Remember that this newsletter 
goes to press the 15th of each 
month. Please remember the 
date! 
If you want your article to 
appear, I need it by the 15th!
We welcome any contributions 
that members can make to our 
newsletter! 
This year We want to feature 
stories about YOUR 1955 
Thunderbird 
Do you have any interesting 
photos of your car? Send it to 
me!
Do you have any interesting 
story about your car? Send them 
to me!

Felipe Cos introduced The 
Second Edition of the 
“Thunderpedia of the Classic 
Thunderbird” at the Branson/
Springfield Convention.

It has over 300 questions and 
asnwers, 1,000 photos, and over 
150 pages, all related in how to 
fix our Classic Thunderbirds.

There are no other books similar 
to this.

Price is $35.00Postage is $6.00

For more information contact
Ed Raabe by email at
ed.raabe@gmail.com

SECOND EDITION RELEASED
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TECH TALK PAGE                                                       BY NORM GABE

Since this topic came up at our meeting I thought 
I would revisit it for this issue. It describes the 
physical principles of oil viscosity, how it works, in 
our engines. Norm makes note of 3 brands of oil 
available. I personally use Valvoline VR1 10W-30 in 
my car. 

VR1 is their “racing” formula that contains the levels 
of ZINC & PHOSPHORUS ESSENTIAL for our 
engines. 

Do not buy oil based on the viscosity alone. 

The Viscosity with the proper Zinc and Phosphate 
levels work “hand in hand” for proper lubrication. 

This research is done to help us understand what is 
required in our cars. Please make your own choices. 
Ed Raabe

WHAT TYPE OF MOTOR OIL SHOULD I USE IN 
MY CLASSIC T-BIRD?

The Ford Motor Company recommends SAE 20, or 
SAE 30 Grade motor oil for temperatures always 
above freezing. I read many articles that contradict 
what the Ford Motor Company recommends, 
including the article in the Nov-Dec 2015 Early Bird 
publication.

The most important thing to do is to use the correct 
viscosity motor oil to provide adequate lubrication 
and limit engine wear. If the oil is either too thin or 
too thick, adequate lubrication does not occur.

20 weight motor oil has a centistoke kinematic 
viscosity between 5.6 & 9.6

30 weight motor oil has a centistoke kinematic 
viscosity between 9.3 & 12.5

40 weight motor oil has a centistoke kinematic 
viscosity between 12.5 & 16.3

50 weight motor oil has a centistoke kinematic 
viscosity between 16.3 & 21.9

At a kinematic viscosity below 5.6 or exceeding 
12.5, adequate lubrication cannot be maintained and 
therefore 40 weight or 50 weight motor oil should 
never be used in our classic T-Birds.

All SAE motor oils thicken and their viscosity   
increases accordingly per the centistoke 

kinematic viscosity ratings above as the temperature 
of the oil increases. (Multi viscosity oils such as 
10W-30 start out as 10 weight motor oil and increase 
to 30 weight motor oil as the temperature of the oil 
increases.)

In addition, the motor oil does not provide optimum 
lubrication until the engine reaches its normal 
operating temperature. The oil provides hardly any 
protection when the engine is first  started, and 
therefore getting the engine up to normal operating 
temperature as quickly as possible is highly desirable. 
(Hence the reason for the thermostat in the cooling 
system.) 

No Motor Oil Manufacturer that I am aware of 
recommends adding anything to their complex 
formulation as you purchase it. 

As zinc & phosphorus are also needed in our T-Birds 
your choices to find the best motor oil to use directly 
from the Oil Manufacturer are limited. 

Three (3) brands that I am aware of that already have 
the correct amount of ZDDP are:

a.  Brad Penn-partial synthetic.

b.  Royal Purple HPS 10W-30 full synthetic.

c.  Amsoil SAE-10W-30 Z-Rod full synthetic.    

Yours truly

Norm Gabe 



November Auto Trivia ANSWER

A: Detroit, Michigan in 1919. Two 
years later they experimented with 

synchronized lights.

Q: Where was the 
World’s first three-
color traffic lights 
installed?

CTCI NEWS
DUES ARE DUE in NOVEMBER each year

$35.00 MEMBERSHIP ARE DUE
By DEC. 1st,

To become a member or renew your 
membership, please go online to

www.thunderbirdclubsouthflorida.com 
Checks may be sent to:

THE CLASSIC THUNDERBIRD CLUB OF 
SOUTH FLORIDA

Attention: Peter Klein, Treasurer
4133 Park Ave. Miami FL 33133

LASSICC

SO AU IDTH ORFL
CLUB
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RADIATORS
We have 3 & 4 row core radiators

available for your Thunderbird!

-HEAVY-DUTY - 4 ROW, STD. CORE WITH
1/2” TUBES ON 9/16” CENTER

-HIGH EFFICIENCY - 4 ROW, HIGH EFFICIENCY
CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 3/8” CENTER

-OPTIMA - 4 ROW, MAXIMUM EFFICIENCY
CORE WITH 1/2” TUBES ON 5/16” CENTER

FRONT DISC BRAKE KIT
Give your T-Bird the stopping power it

deserves!  Everything you see is
included in the kit, from rotors & calipers

to bearings & seals, its’ all there.
With easy to follow instructions, you’ll
be back on the road with a superior

braking system in no time.

2000-DBK 55/57 . . . . . . . . 1075.00

TOP WEATHERSTRIP KITS
We have been told that all of our hardtop

& soft top weatherstrips are 
“The Best Available”.  

We carry both types of hardtop weatherstrips!

HARDTOP KITS
51500-AK 55/Early 56, 7 Pc. Kit . 394.95
51501-BK Late 56/57, 7 Pc. Kit. . 394.95

SOFT TOP KIT
51502-CK 10 Pc. Kit. . . . . . . . . . 394.95

FRONT & REAR BRAKE DRUMS
MADE IN THE USA!

1125 55/57, Front . . . . . . 129.95
1126 55/57, Rear . . . . . . 129.95

COWL MOUNT ANTENNA
We have a high quality reproduction

antenna for your 1955-57 T-Bird!  
This cowl mount antenna has the

“ring”, As Original.  

Our kit includes antenna with plastic
base & rubber pad.

18813-AR 55/57 . . . . . . . kit 59.95

REAR SPRING MAJOR
OVERHAUL KIT
KIT INCLUDES:

✓ 2 - Rear shackle kit
✓ 2 - Front bushing bolt & nut
✓ 2 - Front bushing
✓ 4 - Spring mounting retainer
✓ 4 - Spring mounting insulator
✓ 12 or 16 - Anti-squeaks
✓ 2 - Center bolt & nut

5550-AKR 55 . . . . . . . . . . kit 139.95
5550-BKR 56/57. . . . . . . . kit 129.95

UPPER & LOWER BALL JOINT
KIT

Upper & lower ball joint with original
style washers & seals!

3051-K 55/57, New . . . . . 194.95

WATER
PUMP

New
reproduction
for your 55/57
Thunderbird, with
correct engineering
numbers in the casting!

8501-R 55/57 . . . . . . . . . 124.95

MADE IN

THE

USA!

UPHOLSTERY KIT
Upholstery Kit Includes:  Seat Covers,

Backrest Board, Door Panels, Quarter
Panel Cardboards, Windlace, Garnish Rail

Covers, Arm Rest Covers, Welt Cord
Beading, Vinyl Floor Cover, Dash Cover,

Drop Curtain & Carpet CALL FOR PRICING!

NEW

REPROD
UCTION

S!
EXHAUST MANIFOLD

These are excellent reproductions with 
original engineering numbers in the castings!

The LH Manifold is for Thunderbirds with 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block Engines.
The RH can be used on all 272, 292 & 312 Y-Block Engines with dual exhaust.

9430-EDB RH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00
9431-ECJ LH  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255.00

9431-ECJ

9430-EDB

AIR CONDITIONING KIT
This kit includes all necessary parts to

install Air Conditioning on 55/57
Thunderbirds with 12 Volt

electrical systems.  
Our kits use the rotary

type compressor to
eliminate vibration!

GUARANTEED TO KEEP YOU COOL!
R12 & R134 REFRIGERANT IS

AVAILABLE - From $975.00

From $429.95


